
Social Care National Consultative Forum

Adoption and Fostering Care sub-group

Friday 8 February 2013, 11:00-12:00
Venue: Room 706B, Ofsted, Aviation House, 
125 Kingsway, London WC2B 6NH
Attendees: 
Alison Bailey (Chair: Ofsted); Helen Keaney (The Fostering Network); Harvey Gallagher (NAFP); Valerie Tulloch (Action for Children); Louise Hocking (BAAF) Ruth Coler (Ofsted) 
Apologies: 
Brenda Farrell (Barnardos); Richard Howell (DfE); Mary Lucking (DfE);

Carolyn Oliver (Barnardos); Janet Smith (Adoption UK);



Louise Lawrence (DfE); Peter Sandiford (CASA)
Agenda and minutes:

1. Welcome and Minutes of last meeting (04/12/12) [Alison Bailey]
Minutes of last meeting were agreed.
Matters arising:


· Definition of fostering branches: a workshop is being held on Monday 18 February to progress how we define a branch of a fostering agency
 

· NICE quality standards. Ofsted considers that the status of NICE quality standards is that these are good practice guidance.

2. Proportionate pet assessments: 

BAAF are to complete a good practice guide on pet assessments. Some inspectors are querying where a pet specific assessment is during inspection. 

Action 1: Any specific examples of inspectors asking for specific pet assessments should be brought to Alison’s attention when this occurs. 

Action 2: Further inspector training is planned for later this year and will cover assessments; including how pet assessments should fit into an inspector’s review of assessments. Alison Bailey/ Ruth Coler

3. Implications for the fostering inspection framework of the single local authority inspection. [Harvey Gallagher]

There is concern that when assessing local authority decisions about fostering placements there is little scrutiny on what other placements were considered and why these options were not chosen.

Action 3: Alison to consider this issue further and bring back to the next meeting.

4. DBS checking and those connected with the fostering task. [Valerie Tulloch]

Foster carers’ partners, who are not part of the fostering household, and administration staff who work within fostering and adoption agencies will no longer be able to be checked by obtaining a DBS disclosure. The concerns about this have already been raised with the DfE. In the meantime the main question to answer is what other actions are being taken to ascertain a person’s suitability to have access to or deal with sensitive information about vulnerable children.

Action 4: We will make the DfE aware that partners of foster carers who do not live with their partner are not able to be assessed under DBS.


5. AOB: Clarifying expectations regarding dataset. [Valerie Tulloch]

The quality and data form is sent out annually to every fostering and adoption provider for each adoption and fostering service that they run. Included in this form is a template for Regulation 35 reports for fostering and NMS 25 for adoption. Ofsted accepts this part of the quality and data form for fostering is evidence that a provider and manager meet the requirements of regulation 35 of the Fostering Services Regulations 2011.   
6. AOB: Process for online questionnaires [Valerie Tulloch]
Details of how we will process online questionnaires this year will be made available shortly. When the online system is opened it will run for two months.
Ruth Coler 


